
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Another wonderful month in the Lord has passed, and God is still at work!  Devin’s 

birthday was on August 28th, and we started our trip to Montana on that day as well.  We are 

currently still in Montana and plan to be home by next weekend.  We have been in several 

churches and have driven almost 5,000 miles on this trip so far.  Outside of deputation, the 

intent of this trip was to learn as much as we can about ministering here in Montana, and to 

learn as much about the cultural differences as possible in this short time.  This is the same 

thing we did last year in August and September as well.  It has been well worth it! 

As we have been in Montana churches, we have met a lot of great people.  The 

culture is one that is very friendly, but very transparent in their feelings toward you.  We have 

been encouraged greatly on this trip, and we have learned a lot through our interactions with 

the pastors and families that live here.  It has been good to reconnect with friends who we 

have met during our previous trip or know from back in NC.  If you are on Facebook, you may 

have also noticed our update video that was posted a few days ago.  If not, I encourage you to 

check it out.  I will also make it available on our website shortly on the prayer letters page. 

Continue to pray for us as we travel home next week.  We only have a short stay at 

home before traveling to GA and FL for our next set of meetings.  Pray for us especially during 

this October timeframe as Devin and I will be traveling alone on this trip due to Melissa having 

surgery on October 15th (we will all be home for this).  This should be a routine surgery that 

she should be back on her feet quickly from.  We have decided to keep our schedule of 

meetings in place as we have a week gap around the surgery.  Continue to pray for additional 

meetings to be scheduled as we are working on the 2020 calendar! 

Thank you to the following churches for hosting us recently: 

8/25 Currytown Baptist Church Lexington, NC 
9/1 Grace Baptist Church Billings, MT 
9/4 First Baptist Church of Laurel Laurel, MT 
9/8 Highway Baptist Church Florence, MT 

9/15 Ruby Valley Baptist Church Sheridan, MT 
9/15 Beartooth Mountain Baptist Church Red Lodge, MT 
9/18 Bible Baptist Church Sidney, MT 

 

 Thank you again for praying for our family and ministry to get to Butte.  The more we 

are in the city, the more we see the need, and our burden grows even stronger.  I wish I could 

take all of you there to see it for yourselves, but I trust God will relay our burden to you, and 

that you will pray for the city of Butte.  Pray that God would prepare the people of Butte, and 

our family for the ministry to come! 

In Christ, 

Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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